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Photo: East First Street (O’Brien, Nemier, Mattison home)
This Sears-Roebuck pre-fabricated dwelling was built about 1925 for George and Mary O’Brien. It was a replacement for an older home owned by Mrs. Elizabeth (Bartlett) Richardson that was destroyed by fire January 1886. The masonry may have been done by John Crandall. 
In the book, The Houses that Sears Built by Rosemary Thornton states: "Between 1908-1940, more than 75,000 Sears homes were built. Sears kit homes contained 30,000 pieces, including 750 pounds of nails, 27 gallons of paint and a 75-page instruction book. Sears estimated that the average carpenter would charge $450 to assemble those 30,000 pieces of house. The painter's fee: $34.50. Sears estimated that other skilled labor would cost $1 an hour. Prices for these built-it-yourself kit houses ranged from $600 to $6000." 

Sandy Creek Village will celebrate 130th years since its incorporation. A reception will be held at the Oswego County Fair and the book documenting its history will be available then. I am amazed at the amount of history and photographs available through the work of past historians. Through the many books produced at the History Center we share our history with residents, visitors, schools, libraries and family researchers.

Six people have volunteered to work on the Wesleyan/Boylston/Sandy Creek Cemetery project. This is one of two active cemeteries in the town of Sandy Creek and the plan is to photograph and document it and the families buried there. I realize additions will need to be made but an updated record is needed and will benefit families in Boylston and Sandy Creek. 

The History Center is always looking for volunteers. Volunteers do a variety of jobs from copying, to computer work, researching for upcoming books, imaging and scanning, accession work, identifying pictures and working with researchers who visit the Center. 

Saturday, May 31, 2008 we will remember and dedicate the burial place of two Revolutionary Soldiers, Stephen Lindsey and Jonathan Thrasher at Pioneer/Goodenough District Cemetery. Thomas Baker, another soldier, is buried at Noyes Cemetery. May 31st is the actual Memorial Day and we hope you can join us at this important memorial dedication. More information will follow in upcoming columns.  
Spring is here and I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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